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Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome to the 2021 school 

year.  With Friday being an 

unusual starting date for the 

school year, we had intended to 

get a head start with our 

swimming program, however 

this wasn’t to be with the 

wonderful rain throughout the 

past few days.  None the less, 

we will proceed with our first 

lesson today with our lessons 

continuing on Mondays and 

Tuesdays over the next 5 – 6 

weeks. 

 

New Students 

 

 
 

It is with great excitement that 

we welcomed six new 

kindergarten students on Friday.  

We give a special welcome to 

Nelly, Aalayha, Jasper, 

Tanner, William and Braylen 

and their families to our school 

and I’m sure this will be the 

beginning of a very special and 

rewarding time in the education 

of the students.  We also 

welcome Tess in Year 1 and 

Mark in Year 3 and trust that 

they too, will quickly and easily 

feel very comfortable and  

 

 

welcomed into our school 

community.  Of course we  

welcome back our returning 

families and students and look 

forward to hopefully 

experiencing a more normal 

school year for us all. 

 

COVID Regulations 

 

 

Visitors (e.g. contractors) to the 

school must continue to sign in 

using the sheets at the front 

office. In addition to this, QR 

codes must also be accessed by 

any visitors and these can be 

found at the main front gate and 

at the main entry points – front 

office, door to the 4/5/6 

classroom. 

Students and visitors are 

reminded that hand sanitiser is 

available for use by everyone at 

the front door and should be 

used by all. 

Parents and carers are 

encouraged to download the 

NSW School Updates app to 

keep up to date with any 

important changes which may 

affect the school students. 

   

 
Everyone is reminded that all 

students are expected to be 

attending school unless they are 

unwell or have a medical  

certificate to support their 

absence.  Where students are  

absent for one day, please 

remember to fill out the absence 

note, including the reason for 

the absence and return it to 

school on the day your child 

returns to school.  These are 

included with your newsletter to 

assist you in this process. 

 

 
P & C meetings can proceed on 

school sites after school hours 

with a COVID Safety Plan in 

place.  (Our first P & C 

meeting for the year will still 

proceed at the Family Hotel, 

commencing at 6.00pm on 

Wednesday 10th February – 

everyone is welcome). 

 

Parents and carers are able to 

enter the school to purchase or 

pickup uniforms, drop off 
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students as required, meet with 

school staff with an 

appointment, attend parent 

orientation meetings (limited to 

1 hour with a COVID safety 

plan). Outdoor community 

social events may proceed with 

some restrictions. 

Non-essential adults are not 

permitted on school grounds or 

at school events.  Parents and 

carers are generally not 

permitted on school grounds 

unless for the above reasons, or 

for canteen, essential reading 

volunteers, music or specific 

curriculum support. 

Apologies for this detailed and 

probably confusing list of 

restrictions from the official 

NSW Government website.  

Hopefully we will get to hold 

an assembly at the end of term 

outdoors. 

 

Staff Changes for 2021 

 

 
This year we welcome Ms Sini 

to the school for 5 days instead 

of 3.  She will be teaching in the 

4/5/6 classroom with me.  I will 

be supporting students in 

smaller groups for literacy and 

numeracy through the week and 

hopefully find time to complete 

all those admin tasks as well.  

Ms Sini will also be teaching 

Coding and STEM technology 

skills in the K – 3 room. 

Mrs Hillier will be teaching 

students n Kindergarten to Year 

3, until 1st March when we will 

welcome Ms Dugdale to the 

school who will teach the 2/3 

students on Mondays and 

Tuesdays, before students 

return the Mrs Hillier on 

Wednesday, Thursdays and 

Fridays.  There are many times 

throughout these days when the 

class will be split with different 

curriculum activities such as 

Wednesdays when students 

attend different music classes. 

Ms Dugdale joins us from 

Sydney’s Oxley Vale where she 

is still committed until the end 

of Week 5.  She will bring some 

new skills and expertise in the 

area of art therapy and literacy 

support with a background in 

the delivery of the reading 

recovery program. 

Ms Wild will be returning on 

Wednesday’s to teach the music 

program across the whole 

school, and our 3 wonderful 

SLSO’s , Mrs Mathews, Kelly 

and Mr Joe will continue in 

their support roles across the 

classes, also delivery of the 

Macqlit Literacy Support 

program with Mr Joe in his 

Chaplaincy role.  Karleigh will 

be returning on Mondays and 

Tuesdays initially, and when 

her UNI timetable is released 

we will confirm her days.  Mrs 

Edwards continues Monday – 

Thursday in the office with 

Kerrie Stewart working on 

Fridays.  Jodie Dean will 

continue in the Library on 

Tuesdays, however will be 

away for a while as she 

undergoes a back operation 

today.  We wish her the best of 

luck.  And of course our 

wonderful staff is rounded out 

with Jane our fabulous cleaner 

and Brian keeping the school 

grounds looking beautiful. 

We were sad to bade farewell to 

Ms Reynolds at the end of last 

year when her partner accepted 

a new position in Western 

Australia.  We will all miss the 

wonderful job she did and her 

friendly welcoming face. 

The school is always open for 

parents/carers to contact us if 

you feel you have any concerns 

or would like to discuss 

anything in particular.  Please 

give Anne or Kerrie a call and 

they will make a suitable 

appointment time for you. 

Swimming Lessons 

 
These will begin in earnest 

today with all students K – 6 

attending.  Our students will be 

supported by the class teachers 

and SLSO’s and in addition, 

Mrs Morse will be coming 

along to lend her expertise and 

Karleigh as well will assist us 

to enable maximum impact with 

small groups.  It was 

encouraging to hear that some 

of the students were able to 

participate and benefit from the 

holiday swim program which is 

so important.  Like anything, 

students (and adults or anyone) 

improve their skills the more 

they practise doing the skill 

Everyone was handed their 

swimming lesson notes on 

Friday and these needed to be 

returned to school today.  

Please send in your payment for 

bus and pool either daily or in 

full. Thankyou 

Swimming lesson will be held 

on Mondays and Tuesdays 

over the next few weeks. 

All items of clothing should be 

clearly labelled (socks, undies, 

shoes, shirts) with your child’s 

name don’t forget your towel, 

school hat and rashi.  

 

Small Schools’ 
Swimming Carnival 

 
 

This event is being held at 

Gundagai Swimming Pool on 

Tuesday 9th February 



(tomorrow week) and is an 

event for all students who are 8 

years and older or who turn 8 

this year.  Please complete the 

attached permission note and 

return it to school by this 

Friday. 

The carnival menu is 

attached - all orders to be 

back at school by this 

Friday 5th February.  
 

School Hats 

 

 

 
 

Don’t forget it is expected that 

all students will wear their 

school hats each day whilst at 

school in the playground.  

Anyone without a school hat 

will need to remain in the shade 

area and will be unable to play.  

If you don’t have a hat please 

see the Anne or Kerrie in the 

office and purchase one ($8.00). 

 

School Photos 

 

 
These are included with your 

newsletter today for anyone 

who didn’t pick them up at the 

end of 2020.  I’m sure you’ll 

agree, they are well worth the 

wait.  Thankyou everyone for 

your patience and 

understanding. 

 

 

Nut Allergy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder to all parents 

that we have a student at 

school who is highly 

allergic to nuts and nut 

products.  It is therefore 

requested that all parents 

are mindful of the fact 

and support us in 

refraining from sending 

in nut products, including 

muesli bars, nutella, etc. 
 

Child 
Protection/Media/Tree 

House Permission Notes  

 
Please read through your 

newsletter and attached 

information and permission 

notes.  All notes must signed 

and returned to enable students 

to participate in activities. The 

Media and Child Protection 

Education notes must be signed 

for your child to be able to have 

his/her photo placed in 

newsletters, the local paper 

etc. and for participation in 

lessons as part of the school’s 

PDHPE program. 

In particular, parents must sign 

and return the Tree House 

Permission note and have 

inspected the tree house 

themselves before your child 

will be allowed access to this 

area of the playground.  This is 

particularly important. 

Thankyou. 

 

Portfolios 

 

Please return these to school 

once you have finished showing 

and discussing with your child.  

Remember to take out your 

child’s report and keep it in a 

safe place.  Thanks to those 

families who have already done 

this.    

 

Mission Australia – 
Grandparents Support 

 
Please see the attached flyer from 
Mission Australia supporting 
Grandparents whom are raising 
their grandchildren. 
This support group will allow 
Grandparents to get together and 
chat over a friendly cuppa along 
with support on parenting 
strategies and support services 
they may need. 

 

Radio  News 

 

Don’t forget to tune into school 

news on the radio station 



Sounds of the Mountains 94.3.  

This can be heard each school 

Monday morning at 

approximately 9.45am 

 

Week 2:   Maia & Hayden 

Week 3:   Dusty & Riley F 

 

Pip 

 

 

Canteen 

 

The new canteen 

menu and canteen 

information is 

attached.  The 

canteen will be re-

opening on 

Wednesday 10th  

February from 

10.00am – 2.00pm.  

Canteen will only 

be open on 

Wednesdays and 

Fridays until week 

7 due to swimming 

lessons. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Book Club 

The Book Club 

brochure is 

attached.  If you 

wish to place an 

order, this needs 

to be returned to 

school with the 

correct money by 

Monday 8th 

February 

Thankyou 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 


